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From the Desk of our Executive Director  

 As our 99th year of service to the Evanston community draws to a close, I am 
struck by the old adage "the more things change, the more they stay the same."  
One hundred years ago women in Evanston took up the cause of helping 
impoverished families with very young children by raising money, delivering milk 
and helping others understand that there were unmet needs in the community.  
They were the Infant Welfare Society of Evanston.  Over time the work changed, 
but never the mission.  

During the middle of the 20th century, Society members organized health clinics to 
meet the needs of young families.  And in the late 1960's members realized that too 
many infants and toddlers were being left for hours at a time while their mothers 
were needed in the workplace in order to sustain their families.  Thus massive 
fundraising efforts ensued, and in 1971 Illinois' first independently licensed infant 
and toddler center opened right here in Evanston IL.  That program, Baby Toddler 
Nursery, is now a widely known, highly respected early care and education program 
for 56 infants and toddlers and 14 preschool aged children.  In addition, our Teen 
Baby Nursery serves 16 infants and toddlers whose parents are attending Evanston 
Township High School.  Finally, our Family Support Program serves another 72 
very young children by providing intensive weekly home visiting and support 
services to high-need families in Evanston and surrounding communities.  One 
hundred years ago we were visiting families in their homes and today that model of 
supporting the whole family, not just the child, remains a hallmark of what we do 
and differentiates us from other community organizations.  We are proud of our 
almost century of service and we are committed to continuing to serve families and 
children who need our support. 
  
We are also proud to call you a member of our community.  We appreciate that you 
share our passion for ensuring that our very youngest members of society are 
embraced by programs that meet their needs and help them grow up to be strong, 
happy and eager to succeed.  Without your help, the challenge is daunting.  
Together, we can make a difference.  I thank you deeply for your support. 

   

 

Cass Wolfe 
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Quick Links 

Donate Now 
  

The Sound of Music at IWSE  
IWSE hosts a community picnic and concert 

 On September 5th IWSE hosted a family picnic and concert featuring Miss Carole 
& Clarence of Macaroni Soup.  The duet led a fun-filled sing-along, dance-along, 
do-along concert that was enjoyed by the more than 50 IWSE families that 
attended.  The concert served as our families' introduction to IWSE's new music 
and movement training program. 

 
  
In June of this year, IWSE received a one year grant from the Evanston Community 
Foundation to provide professional development in music and movement for all 
IWSE teaching staff and home visitors.  The goal of the program is for staff to 
deepen their understanding of how to use music and movement in their classrooms 
throughout the day as well as at weekly home visits.  IWSE has hired an 
Infant/Toddler Music Specialist, Miss Carole of Macaroni Soup, to provide the 
monthly training.  In addition to the professional development, the grant also funds 
two community concerts for IWSE families.  The concerts are fun and also provide 
an opportunity for parents to learn to better utilize music and movement when 
interacting with their children at home. 
  
We are grateful for our sponsors for the picnic and concert.  Along with the 
Evanston Community Foundation, Whole Foods, Dave's Italian Kitchen and 
Dengeos generously provided dinner, and Family Focus provided the space.  Thank 
you also to the volunteers from the staff and board of the United Way North Shore 
and two ETHS students, who set up and served food at the event so that our staff 
were able to interact with the families. 
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Warm Your Palate 2.0 

Save the date! 
 

Warm Your Palate 2.0 is coming!  Our 2nd annual evening fundraising event will be 
held on Thursday, February 28, 2013.  Last year's inaugural event, featuring tasting 
stations staffed by local and celebrity chefs, was a smashing success.  More than 
$22,000 was raise to support IWSE's  programs providing high-quality early 
childhood education and family support services for teen parents and low-income 
families with young children in the city of Evanston and surrounding communities.  

The 2nd Annual Warm Your Palate will once again feature tasting stations, wine 
and whiskey tastings, a live auction and fabulous food.  Participating chefs will be 
announced soon, so mark the date on your calendar!  For more information about 
Warm Your Palate, contact Jennifer Riskind at jenniferriskind@iwse.org. 

   

Baby Toddler Nursery's Annual Open House 

Event Spotlight 

On Friday, September 21st IWSE's Baby Toddler Nursery hosted its annual open 
house event for current Baby Toddler Nursery families.  The open house is a time 
for teachers to talk about the mission and philosophy of IWSE as well as discuss 
specific daily activities that are taking place within the classroom.  It is also an 
opportunity for parents to ask questions and to get to know one another.

Siblings of Baby Toddler Nursery 
children visit the E2 classroom during the open house 



This year's open house highlighted different countries around the world that 
represent the diversity of IWSE.  Each classroom represented a different country, 
including the Dominican Republic, Turkey, Japan, Venezuela, Philippines, France, 
Ghana, Columbia and the United States.  Families had the opportunity to visit the 
different classrooms, see artifacts from each culture and sample delectable food 
from each country.  This multi-cultural open house event embodies the core values 
of IWSE which are communication, respect, individualization, support, consistency 
and diversity.  Parents were able to spend quality time with their child's classroom 
teachers, learn about other cultures and bond as a community. 

E2 classroom teacher Shiraine Taylor serves foods 
from the Philippines at the open house 

 

  

  

  

  

Our Donors   
IWSE would like to thank the generosity of the following supporters, who 
made donations between July 1, 2012 and August 31, 2012 

 

Glenna Ackerman 
Thomas & Teresa Klier 

Anne Ahern Gene Koelbel 

Yvonne Albano Connie Koenig 

Meredith K. Alden Beverly Kohfeld 

Edward K. Aldworth Mary Ann Krauss 

Francine Allen Phyllis Kravitz 

Allan Allweiss & Emily Corbett William N. Krucks 

Margaret D. Ankeny Helen M. Lane 

Rita Bagus Ellen Lanyon 

Donna Bailey Michael Lanyon & Erin Smith 

Laurielle K. Barker Patricia S. Leary 

Mollie Bass & Ben Swarzendruber Della Lichtenfels 

Marijane Bauder & Elizabeth Crisanti Sally D. Lisle 

Mrs. George Beemer Judy N. Logsdon 

Linda H. Bein Marcena W. Love 

Mrs. F. Meade Bell Dale Lovett 

Kathleen Benedict Janice Lucchesi 

Herbert Berdan Bette S. Macdonald 



Nancy Bergia Ann H. Mack 

Jules Bernard Ann G. Mahurin 

Carol B. Biggs Thomas G. Mairs 

Ilene A. Birge Karen Madjizadeh 

Mary Bjork Jane B. Marich 

Irene Black Diane Markoff 

Ann Bley Betty Marshall 

Virginia Boorom Marjorie Matthews 

Connie Brady Janet McCannon 

Jean H. Brown Margot K. McCormick 

Robin Brown Mrs. John M. McDonald 

Jennifer A. Browning Janet H. McLaughlin 

Loretta A. Buchanan Joy P. McRoberts 

Don Budzinski & Ron Sangthong Mrs. Joe Meador 

Leigh S. Buettner Robert Meek 

Maureen Burkhardt Jane B. Meyers 

Laurel C. Burnham Lorraine Milius 

Meghan Busse & Florian Zettlemeyer Mildred A. Minister 

Marjorie Buszta Jan Moe 

Linda Canny Judith Monroe 

Diane L. Carey Susan V. Moore 

Susan Champion Mary Mortimer 

Christie Chandler & John Stahl Mrs. Dorothy Leonard 

Carolyn Clark Mary S. Murphy 

Elaine Clemens Michele Nelson 

Barbara K. Coffin Jane Neumann & Steve Bogira 

Tom Cogswell Nancy Neumiller 

Judith Coleman Pat Olofsson 

Betsy Conrad Diane Parker 

Bettie P. Converse Leslie Parrish 

Doris Corya Diane Pennock 

Dorothy M. Crocker Nancy B. Peterson 

June E. Current Irwin & Jill Polls 

June A. Daily Melissa C. Pope 

Evelyn B. Davies Georgine Premo 

Ruth Davy Susan C. Quillian 

Mrs. Daniel H. Hibert Virginia Quirk 

Peggy Dickman Clisson & Tricia Rexford 

Jennifer Doherty Pam Rezek & Jim TeWinkle 

Louisa C. Duemling Ann Marie Richard 

Sally W. Duncan Marsha Richman & Richard Lanyon 

Anne Edgar Selma Richman 

Joanne Edid & Donald Hey Tom & Cecilia Ricketts 

Lisa Eisendrath Trish Riley 

Lois A. Ell Hallie Rinek 

Betty D. Engles Gladys Riskind 



David W. Evans Jay & Judy Riskind 

Evanston Community Foundation Jennifer Riskind 

Hope Everson Pam Ritter 

Lois J. Eygabroad Mrs. John L. Roberts 

Mark & Diane Falanga Sandra S. Robinson 

Mrs. Gordon Fales Eileen S. Roger 

Nancy Fishwick Debby Rogers 

Marie L. Fitzmaurice 
Rotary Club of Evanston Charitable 

Fund 

Jacquelin P. Fleet Elizabeth Rothermel 

Mrs. Robert Fogwell Diana F. Ruffino 

Alison C. Forbis Judith Russert 

Nancy Ford Elizabeth K. Safe 

David Foster & Melissa Wynne Mary C. Sanford 

Mrs. Thomas Fox Mrs. Hanley Sayers 

Marty Franchot Gail R. Schaaf 

Mary Frey Karen Schaefer 

Bonnie H. Fritschner Sally P. Schrader 

Barbara Gahagan Peg Schuessler 

Lynne Gannett Mrs. Marion E. Scragg 

Gail Gilbert E. I. Scrivner, Jr. 

Cathline D. Goerwitz Cathy Seibert 

Mrs. F. C. Gokey Elizabeth C. Semisch 

Amy Goldberg Melinda Shanklin 

Enid J. Golinkin Myrtle Sidman 

Joe Grainger Ann Silvey 

Molly L. Green Joann H. Smith 

John K. Greer Lucy O. Smith 

Vicky Greer Christine Snyder 

Robin Smith Greve Mrs. John H. Staak 

Betty Gorsage Margaretta K. Stabler 

Jeanne P. Hackett Mrs. Richard W. Staiger 

Marcia W. Haecker Fred & Ginger Stambaugh 

Doris Haggie Nicolaas & Toni Stapel 

Mrs. Alan Hallene Suzanne U. Stein 

Stuart Hamilton Jerry & Nancy Stermer 

Katherine Handyside Janet Stern 

nne Weimer Hannah Dayton Stone 

Valerie Harvilik Tora Stoneman & Charles Darwell 

Kathleen K. Hatcher Ronald & Gretchen Strahan 

Betty Ann Hauser Liz Stratton 

Judith Varn Hays Robert Swanson 

Beulah R. Heinitsh Sylvia Taflove 

Ann Z. Henderson Katherine R. Thorpe 

Mrs. John Henderson Betsy Tilghman 

Mrs. Rue Henry Nancy Timmers 

Jeanne L. Herberger Carol D. Trapp 



Barbara Herst Anne Tryon 

Eleanor M. Hillers Theresa K. Ueland 

Jane A. Hoak Anne S. Vance 

Mrs. John R. Hofmann Helene Vasile 

Mary Anne Hoover Margaret Von Der Linde 

Mrs. Theodore L. Horne Geraldine Wagner 

Hospira Employee Giving Campaign Marian Ware 

Houghton Mifflin Harcour Betty Wassom 

Janna Howe Jane Watson 

Polly Hyde Frances Weaver 

JPMorgan Chase Foundation Sue Webb 

Millie Jacoby Katherine Webster 

Mrs. William C. Jakes Cherie Weil 

Margaret I. Jewett 

John R. Houlsby Foundation 
Julie Wessling 

George D. Johnson                                               Daphne H. Wetmore 
Barbara H. Jones                                                  Lucy H. Wick 
Karen Julian                                                         Bob & Helen Widlansky 
Lucy H. Keefe                                                      Dan & Nancy Wikel 
Louise Keely                                                        Barbara W. Wilburn 
Janice S. Keen                                                     Calvin M. Willard 
Shelley Keller                                                       Barbara Williams 
Margo Chapman Kendall                                       Mary G. Witte 
Kenilworth Union Church                                       Jean L. Worley 
Suzanne W. Kenly                                               Steve & Francelene Worobec 
Mrs. William T. Kernahan, Jr.                                 Diane Wrocklage 
Deirdre D. Kieckhefer                                            Marilyn Wurzer 
Leslie P. Killips                                                     Elizabeth Wurzweiler 
Grace M. Killoren                                                  David & Lynda Zachar 
Estelle B. King                                                      Bonnie Zanger 
Jerry A. King                                                         Geraldine Zurn 
Anne Klein 
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